
 

 
 
 
 
 

April 30, 2020 
 
Levi Jensen, P.E. 
City of Gillette Utilities 
611 N. Exchange Ave. 
Gillette, WY 82716 
 
RE: EPA Sanitary Survey Tank Repairs Project 

Project No. 20UT03 MMI# 4323.051 
 
Mr. Jensen: 
 
Morrison-Maierle has reviewed the two bids received at 2:00 p.m. on March 29, 2020 for the 
EPA Sanitary Survey Tank Repairs Project. Both bids are recommended for acceptance as 
responsive bids. 
 
The following Contractors submitted bids: 
 

• Carr Coatings, LLC    Belle Fourche, SD 
• Wyoming Earthmoving Corporation   Rozet, WY 

 
Both bidders neglected to sign and date each page of the Bid Form, which is required by Article 
15.03 of Section 00200 Instructions to Bidders. This error led Morrison-Maierle to classify these 
bids as informal. However, this bid appeared to meet all other requirements, and we do not 
recommend rejecting these bids. 
 
As the only error in the bids is considered minor, Morrison-Maierle considers both bids to be 
responsive bids.   
 
All bids received appeared to meet all requirements. All forms were signed, sealed, used City of 
Gillette forms, and had bid bonds for the correct amounts. There were no mathematical errors 
within the bids. 
 
Carr Coatings did not submit a Wyoming Residency Certificate, however, the 5% Wyoming 
Preference Act of 1971, W.S. 16-6-201 did not cause a change in the lowest bidder order. 
 
The following table summarizes the bids received, as well as the Engineer’s Estimate. 

 

Bidder 
Schedule A  

(Z2-R1) 
Schedule B  

(Z1-R4) 
Schedule C 

(Z1-R4) 
Carr Coatings, LLC $ 33,500.00 -- -- 
Wyoming Earthmoving Corporation -- $ 46,401.75 $ 32,984.50 
Engineer’s Estimate $ 25,500.00 $ 38,350.00 $ 29,540.00 



 
 

 
Schedule A (Z2-R1) 
 
The bid received was $8,000.00 higher than the Engineer’s Estimate. This difference is primarily 
due to the nature of the project involving three separate days to install the final coating. 
 
Schedule B (Z1-R4) 
 
The bid received was $8,051.75 higher than the Engineer’s Estimate. The cost difference in the 
schedule can be attributed to the concrete subcontractor’s cost.  
 
Schedule C (Z1-R5) 
 
The bid received was $3,444.50 higher than the Engineer’s Estimate. 
 
Recommendations  
 
With the range and quantity of bids, it is our opinion that the bids received were responsive and 
appropriate for the scope of work involved. 
 
Based on this bid, we recommend awarding the Contract for Schedule A of the EPA Sanitary 
Survey Tank Repairs Project to Carr Coatings, LLC., in the amount of $33,500.00, contingent 
upon City of Gillette funds.  
 
Based on this bid, we recommend awarding the Contract for Schedule B and Schedule C of the 
EPA Sanitary Survey Tank Repairs Project to Wyoming Earthmoving Corporation, in the amount 
of $46,401.75 and $32,984.50, respectively, contingent upon City of Gillette funds.  
 
We have also attached the official bid tabulation. Please review and let us know if you have any 
questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
MORRISON-MAIERLE, INC. 
 
 
 
Zane A. Green, P.E. 
Project Engineer 
 
Encl (1): Bid Tabulation 
 
 


